
 

 

December 8, 2022 

Greetings --  

In some good news this week, the Governor signed my bill, A.642-C into law.  Known as the 
“wrong church” voting rights reform, A.642-C requires the counting and canvassing of affidavit 
ballots cast by eligible voters who appear at the wrong polling place, if they are voting in the 
correct county and assembly district. The new law strengthens protections for New Yorkers' 
right to vote and have their ballots counted in races that they are entitled to vote in while also 
encouraging voter participation in the electoral process. 

With our democracy under attack it is essential that New York does everything in its power to 
ensure eligible voters’ ballots are counted. With this legislation, New York will no longer 
invalidate otherwise valid ballots because a voter went to the incorrect polling place in their 
home county and assembly district. This critical voting reform will help ensure that the rights of 
thousands of voters are protected. Read more about it here. 

  

https://nyassembly.gov/leg/?default_fld=%0D%0A&leg_video=&bn=A00642&term=&Summary=Y&Actions=Y&Memo=Y&Text=Y
https://www.amny.com/news/hochul-signs-carrolls-bill-count-affidavit-ballots-cast-wrong-polling-sites/
http://www.amny.com/news/hochul-signs-carrolls-bill-count-affidavit-ballots-cast-wrong-polling-sites/


Brooklyn Bus Network Redesign Draft Plan 

The MTA released the first draft of their Brooklyn Bus Network Redesign.  I am supportive of 
the MTA’s general goal of redesigning Brooklyn’s network to better simplify it, straighten 
routes, create new connections, strengthen interborough service, adjust frequencies, and right-
size the distance between bus stops.  

I do have some concerns, however, about some changes in routes in my district; including cuts 
in service to the B68 and truncating the route of the B69. Beginning in January 2023, the MTA 
will host public events and workshops to gather additional input from customers and Brooklyn 
residents. They are hosting one public workshop per community district, so please plan to 
attend your relevant workshop and make your voice heard.  In addition, after reviewing the 
draft plan, please submit your comments to the MTA here.    

Holiday Toy Drive   

I am collecting toys for children age 0-12 at my district office through December 16th.  You can 
donate a toy Monday through Friday from 9:30am – 4:30pm at my district office at 416 7th 
Avenue.  This year’s toy drive will go to the Kensington non-profit, People in Need, who will 
distribute the toys to families later this month.  Please find full details on the flyer below: 

 

https://new.mta.info/project/brooklyn-bus-network-redesign
https://new.mta.info/project/brooklyn-bus-network-redesign
https://contact.mta.info/s/forms/bus-network-redesign


If you have any concerns about these or any other legislative or community matter please email 
me at carrollr@nyassembly.gov or call (718) 788-7221.  

  

-Bobby 

  

Assemblymember Robert Carroll                    

416 7th Avenue 

Brooklyn, NY 11215 

(718) 788-7221 

  

LOB 557 

Albany NY 12248 

(518) 455 5377 

Carrollr@nyassembly.gov  
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